
 
 
February 21, 2022 
 
 
 
 
John & Kelty LaRocco 
90585 Upper North Fork Rd 
Florence, OR  97439 
 
 
 
To: House Committee on Healthcare 
 Representative Boomer Wright 
 Senator Dick Anderson 
  
 
RE:  SB 1529 A-Engrossed 
 
 
We are writing to strongly urge the committee, our state representative, and our 
state legislator to NOT pass SB 1529 A-Engrossed.  This bill as written would give 
one UNELECTED person, the OHA Director, unchecked power over all Oregonians! 
He or she alone would determine what is a state of emergency, how long it could 
last, and unlike our elected officials, would not be accountable to the Oregonians 
it would affect.  Do NOT pass this bill! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John & Kelty LaRocco 
 
 
 
 
 


